

Pete Rahn, President Director, Missouri Department of Transportation

John Horsley, Executive Director

444 North Capitol Street NW, Suite 249, Washington, DC 20001 (202) 624-5800 Fax: (202) 624-5806 • www.transportation.org

July 21, 2008

RE: BD-08-34

Respond by August 29, 2008

Mr. Gary Ridley Director Oklahoma Department of Transportation 200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 3299

Dear Mr. Ridley:

This is to let you know that the Highways Special Committee on US Route Numbering (USRN) will meet on the morning of Friday, October 17, 2008 at 7:00 AM in Hartford, Connecticut. In preparation for its meeting USRN is soliciting for revisions, additions, or deletions to US Routes. The special committee desires at least 30 days prior to the meeting to properly review applications.

AASHTO policy statements, the current application form and a checklist can be found at the <u>US Route Numbering</u> website – <u>References</u>*. You must include color maps with your electronic application and send to <u>mvitale@aashto.org</u> (<u>usroutes@aashto.org</u>) at the AASHTO office by <u>Friday</u>, <u>August 29</u>, <u>2008</u>. The special committee will report their findings to the Standing Committee on Highways and ask for SCOH to accept their recommendations and approval at the SCOH business meeting on October 18, 2008.

We appreciate your attention. Please contact Marty Vitale (202.624.5862), if you have any questions or concerns. Applications received after August 29th, will be deferred until the next AASHTO meeting in the spring of 2009.

Sincerely,

Anthony R. Kane

Director, Engineering and Technical Services

cc: Members of the Special Committee on Route Numbering Oklahoma Department of Transportation SCOP Member

* (The USRN link internet address is http://cms.transportation.org/?siteid=68. Select REFERENCES)

AK:MV:mv